Minister of Justice Yariv Levin

Ministry of Justice

29 Salah Al-Din St

Jerusalem 91010

Israel

Dear Minister Levin

Mohammed al-Halabi, a civil engineer and a humanitarian worker from Gaza City, is currently serving a 12-year sentence in Ramon Prison after a flawed process on charges of financing “terrorism” that remain unsubstantiated. He was convicted, on 15 June 2022, of diverting millions of dollars to the Hamas administration, which Israel considers a terrorist organization. 

Prior to his conviction, he spent six years in pre-trial detention, was interrogated without legal representation, and convicted on secret evidence. The Israeli authorities have not presented any evidence that he diverted any funds to his lawyer. Numerous pieces of exonerating evidence were submitted by his lawyer but completely disregarded by the court. This represents a glaring example of the violations of the right to a fair trial and due process.

I call on you to quash the wrongful conviction of Mohammed al- Halabi, drop the charges against him, and ensure his prompt release unless he is given a re-trial in proceedings that meet international standards for fair trials.

Yours sincerely

